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Greetings from Alternative Ed! 

Semester Wrap Up: 

• Students are working diligently to complete credits towards graduation or get caught up 

transfer back to the high school.   

• Seniors are preparing to for Senior project presentation which will be on May 19th.     

CAASPP Testing: 

• This month Juniors will be assessed in ELA and Math.  

• Senior students will be assessed in science.   

Butte College Scheduling for Next Year: 

• Seniors are working with our Butte College liaison Brenda Rodriguez and setting zoom 

counseling appoints to meet with a Butte College Academic counselor and selecting 

classes for next school year.  

 

Enrollment: 

12th grade = 4  

11th grade = 5 

10th grade = 1  

Total         10 
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Hamilton High Home of the Braves! 

• WASC: Hamilton High School’s WASC accreditation went very well.  The WASC visiting report highlighted areas 
to continue to build on those things that Hamilton High School does well.  The final report on accreditation 
review timeline will be received by the District in early June.  We thank the Visiting WASC committee members 
for their work and virtual visit.   

• Open House: Hamilton High School held its annual Open House on April 6th many families and students attended 
this event including incoming freshmen from our local feeder schools.  Thank you to Ms. Lohse for organizing 
this event.  

• Spring Concert: On April 7 the music department held its Spring Concert, with both Hamilton Elementary and 
Hamilton High School bands playing different music they have learned over the course of the year and spring.    

• FFA State Conference: FFA students participated in the California State FFA Conference that was held in 
Sacramento this year.  Both Anthony Alves and Dillon Millar placed in the top 3 in State Proficiencies.  Kaitlin 
Kampmann also placed 3rd in Job Interviews.  Great job FFA students!    

• Rigo Sanchez Football Camp: We’d like to also thank Rigo Sanchez, his family, and all those involved in making 
the 2nd Annual Rigo Sanchez Football Camp a huge success!  There were over 250 kids that participated in this 
great event.  Also, Jeff Stover was Rigo’s special guest.  Rigo is excited to continue hosting this Football Camp 
that has now become an annual event! 

• Mr. Oseguera: We are also excited to hear Mr. Oseguera is making great progress in his recovery process.  He 
also sent out a heartfelt message to students and families: 

Dear Hamilton Braves Students & Staff:  

As we finish this week and head to Easter Break, I would like to thank each of you most 
sincerely and with my utmost gratitude for the continued support, care, and compassion 
towards me and my family these past few months. Your love and frequent messages 
have uplifted my spirits as I continue to recover. I have come a long way since the Fall 
and I have more hard work ahead of me, but I am much healthier now. I can truly state 
that each of you, with your generous thoughts and prayers, has given me the strength to 
continue fighting this difficult battle. I am forever grateful! I hope to see each of you 
soon and wish you a Happy Easter spent cherishing time with your family and friends.  

With Love,  

Cris Oseguera, Principal Hamilton High 

Upcoming Events: 
• Ag Certification Testing 4/26, 4/27 
• Prom will be on 4/30 at the Chico Events Center 
• Senior CAST (CA Science Test) week of 5/2/22 

 
~ Hamilton High School Leadership Team 


